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Thune Cosponsors ESA Reform Bill

Legislation Requires Accurate Species Count, Involves Local Landowners

Washington, DC – Congressman John Thune joined House lawmakers today to push legislation to require the US Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) to use sound science and data prior to listing species on a special protection list, such as the Black-Tailed Prairie Dog.  

Thune is a cosponsor of the legislation which would reform the 29-year old Endangered Species Act and is being considered in the House Resources Committee today. 

“Too often people’s lives and livelihoods are disrupted or ruined because of a decision based on sloppy science,” Thune said.  “In South Dakota, if the FWS lists the Black-Tailed Prairie Dog, they’ll also have to list South Dakota ranchers on the Endangered Species list.”

H.R. 4840 requires that FWS’s decisions on listing species be based on sound science that is field-tested and peer-reviewed. Today, the federal government can list species based on population estimates with no outside review.

“The federal government should base its decisions on facts not estimates, because these decisions can profoundly impact the livelihoods of farmers, ranchers and other South Dakotans,” Thune said. “This legislation brings reliable and proven science into the Endangered Species Act (ESA) process.  It restores credibility to the ESA by creating a system of peer-review for federal listing decisions.”

Earlier this year, Thune responded to this ongoing problem by introducing H.R. 3920, the Rancher Preservation Act.  This legislation would reform the listing process for the Black-tailed Prairie Dog to include sound science and more landowner input.  Some of the same principles in Thune’s H.R. 3920 are included in H.R. 4840.

“Many agricultural groups in South Dakota, such as the Cattlemen, Stockgrowers, Farm Bureau and Farmer’s Union, oppose the listing of the prairie dog, because they know there is a lack of hard data on populations,” said Thune.  “This bill will require actual population counts of prairie dogs and local landowner input before any animal is listed as threatened or endangered.  The people closest to the land and living with the destructive effects of the prairie dogs should have a say in the process.”  

In South Dakota, there are several species that are candidates to be listed as either threatened or endangered – the Pallid Sturgeon (fish), Topeka Shiner (fish), Piping Plover (bird), Least Tern (bird), and the Dakota Skipper (butterfly) and the Black-tailed Prairie Dog.
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